

The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin

December 2016

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD-Highlights of the December Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

- *2017 Lease Agreements for the Welcome to Hilbert Signs.
- *Resolution 2016_06 declaring public depositories for 2017.
- *Resolution 2016_07 to place funds budgeted for 2016 that will not be expensed before year end to respective reserve funds.
- *Resolution 2016_08 to place proceeds from the sale of land to Cozy Baer Storage, LLC into the ballfield fence project.
- *Resolution 2016_09 to place proceeds from the sale of land to Lyle Thiel Masonry, LLC into the village hall council room, (hallway remodel and board room equipment projects.
- *Appointment of Andy King as the village's attorney for 2017.
- *Appointment of Shelby Lewis as a new election official for 2017.
- *Appointment of Jim Schmidt as a CDA committee member.
- *Operator licenses for Trista Hemauer and Jessica Williams.
- *The splitting of the village's land on S. 4th Street into two separate lots.
- *Selling of the land on S. 4th Street to Lyle Thiel Masonry, LLC.
- *Request for schooling for Microsoft Office Suite for the deputy clerk.

The village received notice of the following:

- *Notice of receipt of the 2nd installment of shared revenue in the amount of \$333,825,99.
- *Notice of current year lottery credit in the amount of \$157.95.
- *Notice of current year first dollar credit in the amount of \$83.99.
- *Notice of current year state school tax credit in the amount of \$104,475.07 and estimated aid of \$1,236,649.

HYDRANTS AND SNOW

With the snowy season now here, we are asking residents to keep hydrants clear of snow so that the connections can be accessed. We are asking that you please keep about a 6" to 8" snow pack around the base of the hydrant. This will help to keep the hydrant from freezing and allow us quick access to water in the event of a fire. Thank you!

BECOME ACTIVE IN YOUR LOCAL GOVERNMENT

If you have ever thought about running for local office, here is your opportunity! Nomination papers for the 2017 spring election can begin circulation on December 1st and the deadline for returning them is 5 p.m. on Tuesday, January 3rd. There are three village trustee positions and also the village president position up for election in the spring. If you have any questions or wish to run for one of the offices, please contact the clerk's office.

(OVER)



The Village Board and employees want to wish all of our residents a safe and wonderful holiday season!

HILBERT CLERK'S OFFICE HOLIDAY HOURS: CLOSED DEC. 23RD, DEC. 26TH and JAN. 2ND.

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, January 10th, 2017, 7 p.m.

Nomination Papers Deadline, 5 p.m., Tuesday, January 3, 2017

Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com